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 Board of Directors

MINUTES
Thursday, March 15, 2018, 7:00 p.m.
Members present:
The Hon. Jim Baker, Vice Pres., Maureen Rhodes, Sec’y, Rick Gessner, Treas., Barb Andrisani, Chip Connolly, Esq., The Hon. Colm Connolly, Bill LaFond, Paul King, Ed.D., Frank Modesto, Bill Popeo, Al Wells, (Greg Varallo, Esq., Pres. and Connie McCarthy via teleconference)

Members excused:
Anthony Alfieri, CPA, Mati Buccini, The Hon. Bob Gilligan, The Hon. Kent Jordan, The Hon. Ted Kaufman, Garrett Lyons, DDS, Marilyn Monahan, Valerie Biden Owens, Br. Rudolph Pieretti, OFM Cap., Tara Quinn, Mark Reardon, Esq., Mike Rickert

Welcome to new staff:  John Bates, Deputy Director of Program Services—Br. Ronald

1)   Approval of Minutes of January 18, 2018 meeting — Greg Varallo, President
A motion was made by Rick Gessner to approve the Minutes as submitted.  Paul King seconded.  All in favor; none opposed; motion carried.
2)   Village of St. John—Br. Ronald
      (Construction Update


Construction began immediately after closing (December 6)
      ●Projected date for end of construction:  April 2019

      ●East Coast Management will manage VSJ for two years; however, MOC will designate the hiring of personnel:  two full-time (manager and maintenance) and one part-time (caseworker).
3) Pierre Toussaint Dental Office temporarily closed February 28 until hiring of new dentist—Br. Ronald
The dentist position is vacant; Human Resources is in the process of identifying a replacement for the dentist.
4) Last Day of Deputy Director Matt Lynch – February 28—Br. Ronald

 
Replaced by: 





John Bates – March 1 – Deputy Director of Program Services




Chaz Enerio – March 19 – Deputy Director of Administration
5)   Finance Committee Report—Rick Gessner, Treas.
(Financial Reports—Bill Hayes, CFO
( Financial Report for FY17 was reviewed
(Operating Cash Flow Indicators were reviewed
(Merrill Lynch Investment Account portfolio was reviewed
(It was reported that the Ministry’s annual audit for 2017 will commence shortly and is expected to take a few months.
6)   Property—Br. Ronald
(1000 2nd Street
(To serve the needs of Emmanuel Dining Room West
We will be able to more efficiently and effectively store and place for pick-up the large number of trash receptacles this program requires.

(Necessary variances were granted:

(sideyard requirement


(variance to erect a garage to store the garbage
7)   Sacred Heart Village II—Br. Ronald
Sara Toner, Esq., has graciously agreed to handle settlement.
( Outstanding issues:

· Agreement of cost & completion of punch list

8)   Slate Roof on the Francis X. Norton Center and Sacred Heart Oratory—Br. Ronald

The original slate roof is deteriorating and needs to be replaced.  Francis X. Norton Center (FXN), which is owned by MOC, shares this roof with Sacred Heart Oratory (SHO).

9)   Capital Campaign for MOC infrastructure —Br. Ronald
Brother Ronald reported that, after 40 years, many of the Ministry’s buildings are in need of work.  
Badly needed renovations of Hope House II have commenced.  

8)   Request from State of Delaware re:  RVRC —Br. Ronald

Rick Van Story Recovery Center is located on 2nd St.  This building is used to serve homeless with mental health and/or substance abuse challenges.  The State had approached MOC to discern whether or not they would apply for funding to take over this program.
A small contingent of MOC Board and staff members met with the Mayor to discuss this possibility, as well as the City’s helping to keep House of Joseph TR (HJTR) open.  
9)   HUD Defunded House of Joseph Transitional Residence—Br. Ronald 
The Delaware Continuum of Care had placed this program into Tier 2, and since no Tier 2 

programs were funded this year, MOC lost this funding.  HUD is no longer supportive of transitional housing.  This program also had a job training component, which had been very effective.  


(Training program was extended to March 31


-MOC Job Placement Center will help residents to look for employment

(Ramifications to MOC - Loss of Employment; Maintaining an empty, 7-unit apartment house; Loss of Funds to House of Joseph I for oversight


-Loss of seven positions:  




Manager of Distribution Center




Site Manager at EDR West




Three Doormen 



Two Maintenance Persons

(Residence will close on April 30



-CoC will refer residents for Rapid Re-Housing

10)  New Business


(Code of Ethics

The Code of Ethics will be circulated each year to members of all boards for review and signature prior to the Annual Meeting.  

(MOC Responsibilities/Expectations for Individual Board Members

A new draft of this form will be presented by Colm Connolly.
11)  Development—Priscilla Rakestraw


(Loss of August Burger Battle event

This event has chosen another beneficiary for this year, although MOC will be receiving a contribution from them.  
St. Mary Magdalen has raised funds for MOC, and children donated 1100 items for those in need.  


(Direct mail

Cindy Gamble and Priscilla Rakestraw are interviewing three direct-mail companies, and will present their recommendation to Br. Ronald.


(Legacy of Giving

Priscilla Rakestraw explained that this campaign is for donors who contribute $100 per month, or an annual gift of $1,200.

12) Upcoming Events—Priscilla Rakestraw
· Color for Caring, March 17-31, Woodside Farm Creamery, 1310 Little Baltimore Rd., Hockessin.  Woodside has been generous in donating eggs to EDR.
· Beauty & the Blessed,  Sun., March 18, Glen Mills salon
· Appreciation Dinner, Wed., April 25, Chairs:  Marie Keefer & Louisa Teoli
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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